Decision of the Portfolio Holder 
for Environment & Community Safety 
Ref:  PHD 02/2022-23
	Subject:
	September Way / The Ridgeway Area Parking Review Results of Statutory Consultation

	Date of decision:
	5 August 2022
 

	Declaration of interest (if any):

	None

	Key decision

(Yes/No?):

	No

	Urgent/Non Urgent decision?:

	Non-urgent

	Public/Exempt?:
	Public


	Options considered:
	Following on from the initial consultation carried out in 2020, proposals to extend the operational hours and extent of the existing controlled parking zones for CPZ(B) and CTW, were the subject of statutory consultation.


	Any other option identified by the Portfolio Holder:
	None

	Decision:


	That:

1. The results of the statutory consultation be considered and approval be provided for the introduction of:

· A new CPZ, with extended hours of control operational Monday to Friday 10am to 2pm to include those roads currently within CPZ (B), namely:
o
The Ridgeway from junction with Old Church Lane to the boundary between numbers 9/11 The Ridgeway (i.e. excluding the section not currently within existing CPZ (B))

o  September Way (excluding Laurimel Close)

o
Old Church Lane (between Gordon Avenue and property Nos. 59/69 and 1/44)

o
Elm Park - (between The Ridgeway and property Nos 41/43 and 46/48)

o
Nelson Road - (between Elm Park and property Nos. 27/29 and 28/30

o  Bernays Close including Naresby Fold

· The Ridgeway – the section not currently within CPZ(B) to remain outside of any CPZ.

· The Ridgeway – proposals to introduce “At any time “ waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) to be withdrawn.

· Cherry Tree Way – To remain as zone (CTW) but with new extended hours of control operational Monday to Friday 10am – 2pm.

· Cherry Tree Way – proposals to introduce “At any time” waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) should be withdrawn.

· Introduction of “At any time” (double yellow lines) at key locations throughout the consultation area (except in Cherry Tree Way and The Ridgeway) at junctions, bends, turning heads and narrow sections of road to help remove obstructive and dangerous parking, improve access and sightlines and to help re-enforce the rules of the Highway Code.

2. It be agreed that residents and businesses within the agreed consultation area being advised of the PH’s decision.



	Reasons for Decision:
	To act in accordance with the results of the statutory consultation that was undertaken in direct response to residents and businesses requests for changes to the existing parking arrangements in their area.


Is the decision subject to call-in? YES

YES
-
The call-in period expires on 12 August 2022 (5.00pm)


The decision can be implemented on 15 August 2022 if not called in.

CALL-IN - this is the process whereby a decision taken by the Executive or a Portfolio Holder may be examined by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee may recommend that the Executive reconsider the decision.

For further information, please contact, Alison Atherton, Senior Professional, Democratic Services on: 020 8424 1629 or e-mail: alison.atherton@harrow.gov.uk 
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